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We live in very disturbing times. It is an inescapable reality of our contemporary world. Hate 

crimes motivated by religious bias that target the innocent and vulnerable and at places of  

worship like the Tree of Life synagogue in Pittsburgh, the mosques in Christchurch and most 

recently, at the Christian churches in Sri Lanka, accelerate the urgency for more engagement by 

the interfaith community to nurture religious and cultural understanding, harmony and  

cooperation. The foundational values in DCIC are respect for all faiths and beliefs and peoples of 

goodwill, and the firm belief that there is great value in knowing each other and working together. 

To this end, DCIC has planned two events in May for all clergy and religious leaders in Dutchess  

County. 

 

CLERGY MEET AND GREET 

Sunday, May 19 

4:00 p.m. 

An opportunity for religious leaders in Dutchess County to come together to renew and  

strengthen our bonds of friendship as we continue to work together to actively engage the  

challenges and opportunities of serving the common good and building a community of peace 

and compassion. 

  

LECTURE BY RETIRED NEW YORK SUPREME COURT JUDGE ALBERT ROSENBLATT 

"The First Amendment and Religious Freedom" 

Wednesday, May 29 

7:00 p.m. 

An opportunity to explore the ethics, narratives and experiences around religious freedom issues 

in our community. 

  

Both events will be held at Freedom Plains United Presbyterian Church (1168 State Rte 55,  

Lagrangeville).  

  

We request you to kindly email your RSVP on or before Monday, May 13 to  

office@dutchesscountyinterfaith.org 

 

ñJoanna Macy writes that until we can grieve 

for our planet we cannot love itðgrieving is a 

sign of spiritual health. But it is not enough to 

weep for our lost landscapes; we have to put 

our hands in the earth to make ourselves 

whole again.  
 

Even a wounded world is feeding us. Even a 

wounded world holds us, giving us moments 

of wonder and joy. I choose joy over despair. 

Not because I have my head in the sand, but 

because joy is what the earth gives me daily 

and I must return the gift.ò  
 

(Professor Robin Wall Kimmerer, State  

University of New York College) 
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Dutchess County Interfaith Council held its Annual Membership Meeting Tuesday, March 12 at 

First Evangelical Lutheran Church in Poughkeepsie. Thank you to all who attended this important 

annual event of DCIC. 
 

Jody Miller, Chair of the Dutchess County Commission on Human Rights, delivered the keynote 

address. Speaking on the topic "Maintaining our Humanity in the Face of Hate: What Each of Us 

Can Do," she outlined the rising occurrences of hate crimes motivated by religious bias in our 

community and in our nation, and noted, "Hate is not new ï and itôs not going away. How can we 

use our shock, alarm, and outrage to create positive, unifying responses? How do we respond to 

hate in ways that keep us connected to our humanity?"  
 

Attendees were then led in a stimulating, spiritually-oriented, interactive group exercise that 

helped them to focus on ways in which every individual can make a meaningful difference in the 

face of hate. 
 

Rabbi Daniel Victor of Temple Beth-El reminded attendees of the message of the Talmud, ñDo 

not be daunted by the enormity of the world's grief. Do justly now, love mercy now, walk humbly 

now. You are not obligated to complete the work, but neither are you free to abandon it.ò He 

urged the gathering to unite to heal this world. 
 

In delivering brief remarks to the gathering, Executive Director, Karen Dipnarine-Saroop, said, ñIn 

the last year, we, at DCIC, have been working assiduously to strengthen our focus and efforts on 

ideas and issues that are important in our community, that touch hearts, engage our community, 

and help us to connect and build bridges of trust, thus opening the door for deeper interfaith  

conversations and interfaith interaction in our community. In the next year, we remain committed 

to bringing together interfaith and community leaders, and all people of faith and conscience who 

share the importance of interfaith harmony, community building, and working toward fostering a 

just, more compassionate and harmonious community and existence for all.ò 
 

The meeting also featured the election of the 2019 Board of Directors and music by Carol and 

Kevin Becker as well as a volunteer fair in which participants could learn more about DCIC and 

sign up to become involved in the ongoing work of the organization. 
 

(We acknowledge, with deep gratitude, The Reverend Deborah Hafner DeWinter and the  

wonderful staff at First Evangelical Lutheran Church, for their kindness and generous hospitality.) 
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The 2019 Board of Directors of Dutchess 

County Interfaith Council was elected to office 

at our Annual Membership Meeting in March.  

 

Welcome to our 2019 Board of Directors! 

 

The Reverend Paul Lent (President) 

Freedom Plains United Presbyterian Church 
 

Theresa Giovanniello (Vice President) 

St. Martin de Porres R.C. Church 
 

Betsy Carroll (Secretary) 

St. Johnôs Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

Lou Lewis (Treasurer) 

Vassar Temple 
 

Umar Ahmad 

Mid-Hudson Islamic Association 
 

Mary Ann Bahnsen 

New Hackensack Reformed Church 
 

Carol Becker 

Regina Coeli R.C. Church 
 

Father Thomas DôAlbro 

St. Martin de Porres R.C. Church 
 

Kusum Gupta 

Hindu Samaj and Cultural Center 
 

Lorraine Hartin-Gelardi 

St. Joachim-St. John the Evangelist R.C. 

Church 
 

Neal Joseph Loevinger 

Temple Beth-El 
 

Mehrdad Sanai 

Spiritual Community of Bah§ô² 
 

Carol Witman 

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day 

Saints 
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Our beloved friend, Mary Law Moody, (at age 85), 

passed away peacefully at the Hospice Center in 

Danbury, CT on March 28, 2019.  

 

Mary was the embodiment of love in selfless  

action. She and her husband, Kennon, were the 

recipients of the first DCIC Rabbi Erwin Zimet  

Humanitarian Award for their outstanding  

commitment to humanitarian causes and as  

esteemed advocates for humanity. As the  

chairperson of the DCIC CROP Hunger Walk for 

more than four decades, Kennon provided  

outstanding vision and leadership in the continued 

fight to end hunger in our community and beyond, 

with Mary as its most successful fundraiser year 

after year. In fact, this year, Mary placed fourth 

nationally in raising money to alleviate hunger and 

poverty through the CROP Hunger Walk.  

 

During a memorial service held in her honor in 

April at Freedom Plains United Presbyterian 

Church in Lagrangeville, The Reverend Paul Lent 

shared, ñThe last time I sat with Mary a few days 

before she passed, I said, you know Iôve heard it said that you should live in such a way that 

when you die they make a movie about your life, but I donôt think that is right. I think you should 

live in a way that gives your minister lots of great stories to tell about you when you die. 

 

Mary, by this time was not at the top of her game. She opened her eyes a little and said, óWhat 

stories?ô As if there were not any. Well, I said, when a church could not heat the sanctuary in the 

winter and had to meet in the hall you made a banner, óBloom where you are planted.ô I talked 

about our trip to Israel and Palestine in 2011, being with her at the wailing wall, and at the Church 

of the Nativity, and in Bethlehem. I talked about a mule ride and walking forever with her in Petra 

in Jordan. Mary did not want to miss any of it. She quietly listened as I told more stories. 

 

Then I said, and there are not many people who can raise $27,000 for CROP Walk from a  

hospice bed. She opened her eyes wide, sat up, and said, óI got $200 more last week!ô 

 

What great passion she had for CROP. Talking about Crop, about helping people, feeding  

people, lifting people out of poverty could bring Mary to tears. Actually many things could bring 

Mary to tears. She felt the struggles and the pain of others deeply. She was engaged in life, not 

just her own life, but the lives of those around her, the life of the church, the life of the world.  

 

Blessed are we. Blessed are we, for we knew the passion, the service, the commitment, the  

example, and the love of Mary. Indeed, blessed are we.ò 

 

Mary is survived by her devoted husband of sixty years, Frank Kennon Moody, their children and 

spouses, David Kennon Moody and Eileen Marie Patricia Guilfoyle of New York City and Laura 

Anne Moody Hoskins and Daniel Steven Hoskins of Brattleboro, VT, grandchildren Sophie and 

Gus Moody and Jacob Min Ho and Madeleine Mary Hoskins. She is survived by a nephew, five 

nieces and twelve cousins. She was predeceased by her parents, two sisters, Ruth and Sarah, 

and two brothers, John Paul and James Thomas. 

 

Our prayers and loving thoughts are with her family and loved ones during this difficult time. 
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We are very happy to announce that DCIC 

placed 13th nationally in money raised for the 

2018 CROP Hunger Walk. We extend our 

heartfelt gratitude to the 35 congregations 

and organizations that participated. 

 

Here is a list of the top contributors who  

donated over $500. 

 

Top Individual Donor: Mary Law Moody 

 

Top Congregations and Organizations: 

 

1) Freedom Plains United Presbyterian 

Church  

2) United Methodist Church of Hyde Park 

3) Vassar Temple 

4) Temple Beth-El 

5) Christ Episcopal Church (Poughkeepsie) 

6) First Presbyterian Church (Pleasant  

Valley) 

7) Department of Social Services 

8) First Reformed Church (Fishkill) 

9) Beulah Baptist Church 

10) St. Paulôs Episcopal Church 

(Poughkeepsie) 

11) First Congregational Church 

(Poughkeepsie) 

12) St. Johnôs Lutheran Church 

(Poughkeepsie) 

13) Reformed Church of Poughkeepsie 

14) John Jay High School (Hopewell  

Junction) 

15) Zion Episcopal Church 

16) Trinity Episcopal Church (Fishkill) 

17) New Hackensack Reformed Church 

18) Poughkeepsie United Methodist Church 

19) Fishkill United Methodist Church 

20) Spackenkill High School 
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Wonderful exchanges are happening at the monthly DCIC Story Circles.  
 

The March Story Circle, which was held at the Hindu Samaj and Cultural Center, centered on the 

theme of "Legacy." Lorraine Hartin-Gelardi introduced theme to the 35 people gathered to share 

stories as something that encompasses past, present and future. Stories echoed the idea of what 

we had received from those that came before us. 
 

Lorraine told a Sufi story called ñThe Holy Shadow.ò Muriel shared a personal story about her 

mother who did what she had to do gracefully. When her husband was having back surgery, she 

started selling childrenôs wear from home and then started a small store with her cousin, altering 

clothes on her Singer sewing machine. Dr. Suraj Malhotra talked about the legacy of Swami  

Vivekananda whose main teaching was about unity of all religions - though the paths may be  

different, they are like different rivers flowing into the same sea. Swami Vivekananda became 

known to Americans when he attended the Parliament of World Religions in Chicago in 1893. 

Umar shared a story about a person who wanted to trade in his troubles but found that his own 

were smaller and less cumbersome than others. Gail ended with a song by Lara Herscovitch  

with the refrain, "We've come too far to turn back now; seven generations entrust their sacred 

vow. The footprints teach us we can get through; love is the bravest thing to do."  
 

Then in April, the Story Circle was held at Kagyu Thubten Chºling Monastery in Wappingers 

Falls. Entering the gathering space in the monastery takes your breath away. The three-story 

golden statue of the Buddha is enshrined in a space of vibrant color and flanked by two statues:  

a statue of the white Tara, an important figure in Tibetan Buddhism, and a statue of the saint who 

brought Buddhism to Tibet.  
 

Ani Deepa greeted those gathered and opened the circle by explaining the history of the three 

statues, including a tidbit about how the statue of the Buddha arrived from Nepal in 100 pieces ï 

without instructions. Her welcome made everyone feel at home and initiated a flow of stories that 

seemed to spring up as naturally as if we were sitting around a kitchen table.  
 

Almost everyone participated and there were literary tales, stories from the Buddhist tradition, and 

a variety of humorous and heartwarming personal stories. After the stories, we retired to share 

food and fellowship. 
 

(Reports by Lorraine Hartin-Gelardi. The next event of the DCIC Story Circle is a Sermon Slam on 

Thursday, May 9 at 7:00 p.m. at Christ Episcopal Church in Poughkeepsie. Visit our calendar of 

events for full details.) 
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DCIC participated as a special guest at the 

Hindu observance of Shivaraatri by the  

Brahma Kumaris at Hyde Park. 
 

Sister Kampala, in addressing the large  

gathering on fundamental question of "Who 

am I?,ò shared, ñSpiritual Knowledge, when 

applied to life, brings true happiness and  

freedom. Spiritual wisdom brings freedom in 

relationships. Finding the truth liberates the 

human soul from a false identity, and there is 

a possibility of a happy human life. In  

understanding how we can identify with our 

core being, we will then realize that peace, 

love, happiness and bliss are our innate  

qualities.ò 
 

In honoring the observance of Shivaraatri, 

she said, ñShiva, the benefactor, is the source 

of light and transformation. We can tap into 

this energy and feel its flow in our life. What  

everyone is looking for is peace of mind. If we 

connect with the ocean of peace, then we can 

share that peace with all around us.ò 
 

She urged attendees to experience  

themselves ñas a soul, a spiritual being, and 

to establish a direct connection with the  

Supreme Source of purest energy and  

highest consciousness,ò for ñwhen we 

change, the world changes.ò 
 

(The Brahma Kumaris World Spiritual  

Organization acknowledges the intrinsic 

goodness of all people and teaches a  

practical method of meditation that helps  

individuals to understand their inner strengths 

and universal truths.) 
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